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PUBLIC NOTICE 

HEALTH  

THE COMMISSIONER  

Notice of Cancelation of Certificate of Need Call for Psychiatric Beds and 

Services  

Take notice that, in compliance with N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq. (P.L. 1971, c. 136, 

as amended), and pursuant to P.L. 1998, c. 43 (codified as N.J.S.A. 26:2H-7c) and 

N.J.A.C. 8:33, Kaitlan Baston, MD, MSc, DFASAM, Commissioner, New Jersey 

Department of Health (Department) hereby publishes notice that the certificate of need 

(CN) call for applications for certificates of need for open and closed unit psychiatric beds 

and services, due February 1, 2023, is hereby canceled.  

On February 6, 2023, the Department published notice in the New Jersey Register 

at 55 N.J.R. 218(c) that the February 1, 2023, CN call for applications was postponed.   

The Department, in consultation with the Division of Mental Health and Addiction 

Services of the Department of Human Services, has been monitoring the need for new 

and expanded open and closed unit psychiatric beds and services, and is in the process 

of analyzing the data.  

In accordance with N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a)2, the deadline for the next scheduled CN 

call for applications is February 1, 2025.  As such, the Department has determined to 

cancel the February 1, 2023, CN call for applications at this time.  

 


